The April 17, 2025 meeting of the Glenwood Park Board was called to order by Chairman Randy Romens.

Roll Call: Randy Romens, Vanessa Covington, Jim Henderson, Park Superintendent Ron Mattox, City Councilman Mike Lines

Mattox asked the city clerk for clarification on a claim from Eagle Engineering. It is for the trails and does not affect our budget. Motion by Covington, 2nd by Henderson to approve the agenda, claims, and the minutes of the March 20, 2025 meeting. Ayes 3, Nays 0

Anthony with Vermeer addressed the board regarding using the park for arborist training on May 29 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. As in the past, they will plan on being down in the flat green space. If it is raining they will use a shelter or go inside the Zeum. He will meet with Mattox before the event to decide exactly where they will be working. Mattox asked if they ever needed to "demonstrate" a stump grinder because we have a lot that need to be ground – especially at the city fields. Anthony said that could be a possibility and would keep it in mind. Motion by Covington, 2nd by Henderson to allow Vermeer to hold the arborist training at the park on May 29. Ayes 3, Nays 0

After a brief discussion the board agreed to allow the Nebraska Interscholastic Cycling Association to use the Little Rams field for a Tray A Ride event on May 7 from 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Motion by Henderson, 2nd by Covington. Ayes 3, Nays 0

Superintendent Report:

- Hydrants are all in at the ball fields
- Water line and bathroom leaks have been fixed at the city fields
- Working on getting an auto-close door for the bathroom at city fields and also covering the windows with plexiglass to keep the bugs out
- Mulch has been put down at the campgrounds and at city fields
- Dock is in, but still working on the approach. When that is done the pump will be turned on.
- Purchased \$5000 of rock
- They have been getting ready for the Easter Egg Hunt
- Sod was put down on Field #165 and also new lime
- The fences have been repaired
- The disc golf practice basket was installed near Shelter A
- Doug started on April 1. Mattox said he really needs to have Jon back ASAP. He will talk to City Administrator Kolf about this.
- Volleyball League will be starting soon

Romens said that he had gotten a bid from Kainseville Tree for the removal of the large cottonwood. The cost would be \$4500 if we had our own dump site, which we do not. The county doesn't have one either. Anthony from Vermeer is going to give Romens some names for tree removal and also possible dump sites.

Mayor Winquist joined the meeting for just a few minutes. She asked for a copy of the document that Jacque Young had given us at the March meeting regarding pickleball. Covington gave her a copy.

Covington said she had talked to Lu Peverill with Mills County Tourism. Peverill would like to see a member of the Park Board attend their meetings. Romens stated he could do this. The meetings are on the 2nd Monday of the month at 1:00 p.m. at the engineering building.

Motion by Covington, 2^{nd} by Henderson to adjourn the meeting. Ayes 3, Nays 0

Vanessa Covington, Secretary

Randy Romens, Chairperson